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We recognise works of this nature may cause some inconvenience and we thank you for 
your patience and understanding as we deliver this important community sports facility.

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 12 July 2023

WORK SITE
Pedestrian access within the 
worksite is restricted during the 
project, in accordance with 
WorkSafe and OH&S practices.

COVID-19
We are working in accordance 
with Victorian Government 
COVID-19 guidelines, and within 
strict health and safety protocols.

Recap on works to date
It’s full steam ahead at Percy Treyvaud Memorial Park’s new multipurpose sport and recreation facility. As we reach the  
mid-year mark, our team is making great progress and remains on schedule. Last month, we completed the timber flooring on 
the netball and basketball courts, and we have almost finished installing the bowling green canopy. The temporary carpark on 
Chadstone Road has also reopened. This will ease congestion along neighbouring streets. In June, we worked more than 
18,000 hours, bringing our total hours worked since January 2022 to 135,000.

What to expect in the month ahead

Rob Roy Road footpath closure
Later in July, we will temporarily close the Rob Roy path  
to install four park benches, new lighting, rubbish and 
recycling bins, and connect the footpaths to the sport and 
recreation facility.

Playground
We will also be refreshing the facilities near the children’s 
outdoor play area. Perfect for all the family, this installation 
will include three park benches and tables, drinking 
fountains, bicycle racks, a community barbeque, and new 
pathways to access the area.

Outdoor sports fields
This month we will begin the synthetic surfacing of the 
bowling green and tennis courts.

Pavilion
Just in time for the wet start to winter, the pavilion is now 
water-tight and our work on the building’s interior is taking 
shape. We have started on the ground floor bathrooms  
and are also finishing the indoor sports courts, including the 
line markings.

Exterior view of stadium
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Park and facility access
	» The oval and playground areas 

remain open

	» For everyone’s safety, we have 
fenced the construction area, and 
restricted access.

Chart our progress
To see how works are progressing, 
view the site photo gallery at 
stonnington.vic.gov.au/ptmp

Working with you
ADCO is committed to minimising the 
impacts of our construction works on 
local residents and the environment. 
We’ll continue to keep you updated as 
construction progresses. 

If you have any questions or concerns 
about construction, please contact 
ADCO Construction:

e: ptmp@stonnington.vic.gov.au 

p: 0428 802 501 

Sign up for digital  
project updates

If you would prefer updates about the 
project via email, please visit 
stonnington.vic.gov.au/ptmp where 
you can sign up to the PTMP Project 
eNewsletter and have your postal 
address removed from the mailing list.

Location
Percy Treyvaud Memorial Park, 
Chadstone Road, Malvern East.

Construction timeline
February 2022 to early-2024  
(estimated two-year build).

Follow the art trail
Walk along the north side of the construction site, between Chadstone and Quentin 
roads, to view a gallery of artworks from Malvern Valley Primary School students. 
The young artists have created 240 self-portraits depicting themselves enjoying 
their favourite sport.

Social club area for tennis and bowling clubs

Interior view of stadium


